
LTC Update: 

• New CMS Guidance – Nursing Home Visitation
• COVID-19 Vaccine Booster Survey – REMINDER
• PPE Availability & Order Information – IDOH Letter from Amy Kent

New CMS Guidance – Nursing Home Visitation 

The LTC COVID-19 Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) and the IDOH COVID-19 IP Toolkit have 
been updated to reflect the new CMS guidance related to visitation for all residents. 

LTC COVID-19 SOP Guidance – Update 

• Clinical Guidance
• Infection Control Guidance
• Visitation and Activities Guidance

IDOH COVID-19 IP Toolkit – Update 

• Visitation Requirements Guidelines - Signage

QSO -20-39-NH – Nursing Home Visitation – COVID-19 (REVISED) 

COVID-19 Vaccine Booster Survey – REMINDER 

IDOH appreciates long-term care facilities ensuring that eligible residents are offered COVID-19 
booster doses as soon as possible and that each facility has an established process to offer booster 

LTC Newsletter 2021-56
Nov. 24, 2021

https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/files/COVID-19%20LTC%20Clinical%20Guidance%2011.22.21.pdf
https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/files/COVID%2019%20Infection%20Control%20for%20LTC%20facilities%2011.22.21.pdf
https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/files/COVID-19%20Regulatory%20Visitation%20and%20Activities%20Guidance%20for%20LTC%2011.22.21.pdf
https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/files/IN_COVID-19%20IP%20Toolkit%20ISDH_11.22.21.pdf
https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/files/21_LTC%20visitation_11-22.pdf
https://www.cms.gov/files/document/qso-20-39-nh-revised.pdf


shots to new admissions and residents that become eligible in the future. To provide important 
data on booster administration in long-term care facilities, all facilities must complete a brief 
REDCap survey upon completion of offering and administering boosters to currently eligible 
residents (including booster clinics with pharmacy partners). This survey will remain open through 
the end of December to allow facilities to submit their information. Thanks to those that have 
already responded. 

LTC COVID-19 Vaccine Booster Dose Attestation Form 

PPE Availability & Order Information – IDOH Letter from Amy Kent 

As visitation in nursing homes and residential care facilities has reopened, the Indiana Department 
of Health would like to offer long-term care facilities PPE items for visitors. This PPE can be given to 
help visitors see their family members and loved ones, including residents in transmission-based 
precautions, while continuing to guard against the spread of COVID-19. 

IDOH Letter from Amy Kent 

IDOH ORDER ENTRY PORTAL GUIDE INSTRUCTIONS 

IDOH FRONTLINE ORDER ENTRY PORTAL GUIDE INSTRUCTIONS 
 

https://redcap.isdh.in.gov/surveys/?s=XMRPHAEYL9
https://protect2.fireeye.com/v1/url?k=b0b3ee76-ef28d744-b0b7a776-8697e44c76c2-d68eb7e4f32ffcd8&q=1&e=934ed090-ba9f-45e1-a1a6-d1f3ce504805&u=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FINSDH%2F2021%2F11%2F23%2Ffile_attachments%2F2004192%2FPPE%2520Available-%2520IDOH%2520Letter%252011.22.21.pdf
https://protect2.fireeye.com/v1/url?k=ea1a71f5-b58148c7-ea1e38f5-8697e44c76c2-b261d70b7a56a153&q=1&e=934ed090-ba9f-45e1-a1a6-d1f3ce504805&u=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FINSDH%2F2021%2F10%2F26%2Ffile_attachments%2F1977160%2FIDOH%2520ORDER%2520ENTRY%2520PORTAL%2520GUIDE%2520INSTRUCTIONS%25202021.pdf
https://protect2.fireeye.com/v1/url?k=d3a3ae39-8c38970b-d3a7e739-8697e44c76c2-c6b0cb3eb1ce41df&q=1&e=934ed090-ba9f-45e1-a1a6-d1f3ce504805&u=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FINSDH%2F2021%2F10%2F26%2Ffile_attachments%2F1977162%2FFRONTLINE%2520ORDER%2520ENTRY%2520PORTAL%2520GUIDE%2520INSTRUCTIONS%25202021.pdf

